

## Minutes 4.12.22

In attendance: Nathan James, Teri Noble, Matt Hilton, Anita Hilton, Delhia Moss, Chris Berry, Tony Guidroz, Erica Berry

### OPEN MEETING:

1. Call to Order – 5:30pm
2. Public Comments – N/A
3. Discuss and Consider Minutes – Chris makes motion to approve as is, Teri seconds, motion passes.
4. Discuss and Consider Financial Report – No reports, nothing to report. Matt has generated a new form for deposits for Riverfest/Crawfish Fest.
5. Discuss and Consider Rock'n Riverfest 2022
  - a. Sponsors Hunt Status
    - i. Laura Almond has a contact at Tesla. Nathan will handle this.
    - ii. Going to get the billboard up – Anita needs the file from JetTribe.
  - b. Expenses from last year & proposed budgets for this year.
    - i. Marketing/Branding
      1. Redo shirt – status – Nathan is going to reach out to Colton Kidd.
    - ii. Trash Collection
      1. Chris reached out to Llano YoungLife and they're going to get back to us on pricing.
  - c. Park Use – RV Spots – charges for RV spots w/ hookups & without. – *Justin says Somerville charges \$20/per night with hookups*  
NO tent camping in Badu Park (Robinson Park allowed), RV spots - \$150 for “the weekend”. Nathan makes motion to do all of this. Delhia seconds. Motion passes.  
*When can we start blocking off the park/offering spots – and can we kick people out?*
  - d. Crawfish Booth
    - i. Drinks – Anita & Matt are handling this.
    - ii. Snacks – Anita & Matt are handling this.
    - iii. Schedule -  
Friday: 10-6 Delhia, 10-2 Teri, 2-6 Nathan, 6-Close Matt & Anita  
Saturday: 10-2 Kim & Nathan, 2-6 Joe & Gailene, 6-Close Matt & Anita
    - iv. Erica is checking with Scott (Parks) to see if we can store soda & supplies in the Pool House.
  - e. Other/Misc.
    - i. Band updates – Tony – contract in for “Already Gone”, Nathan makes motion to approve \$150 to cover the Saturday band's rider, Delhia seconds, motion passes. The Sunday (Drawing a Blank) band's contract is pending.
    - ii. Vendor updates – Tony – Suggestion that we should generate a form/agreement for behavior/sanitation expectations for vendors. Matt may have a form from Chuckwagon that we can modify.

- iii. Erica mentions that there has been some discussion within City Council of removing the committee from under the City's umbrella.
- iv. The American Legion is being persnickety about the laser tag game in their hall. Erica is going to handle this.
- v. Nathan handled the May/June ad with Pro Rider Motorsport magazine, and submitted an article & photos about this year's event.
- vi. Nathan is about to begin a boosted Facebook post seeking vendors.

- 6. Discuss and Consider Resignation of Members
- 7. Discuss and Consider New Members
- 8. Discuss and Consider Next Meeting Date – Wednesday, April 27<sup>th</sup>, 5:30pm
- 9. Adjourn – Anita makes motion, Nathan seconds, motion passes.